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Re p o rt to t h e Bo a r d o f  Di r e c to r s
May 30, 2012

Mike Heiligenstein - Executive Director

P r i o r i t y  I s s u e s

Administration
CAMPO
We continue to work with the CAMPO Board 
Executive Committee to complete a financial 
agreement for TxDOT/Federal funds that have 
been allocated to our region. The approval 
to allocate those funds will be decided by a 
CAMPO vote on June 11th. 

Finance
183A Northern Extension Traffic 
Summary
Traffic increased 26.3% on 183A in April 
following the opening of the Northern 
Extension. Revenue was up 18.6%. The 
variation between transaction growth and 
revenue growth is due to the Pay By Mail 
program, which creates a delay between when 
transactions are recorded on the roadway and 
when toll payments are received. Traffic on 
the extension has been strong and is on track 
to meet projections by end of year. The Crystal 
Falls Parkway Main plaza averaged 16,343 
weekday transactions the week ending May 4, 
2012. The plaza is projected to have an average 
of 17,257 transactions by the end of this year 
and is within 5% of projection. In May, we are 
averaging a 35% increase over last year. Given 
current growth trends, we would anticipate that 
by December, we would see these numbers 
continue to increase.

Operations
Pay By Mail Update
On May 4th, the Mobility Authority celebrated 
the 4-year anniversary of our Pay By Mail 
program. Since beginning in 2008, MSB has 
mailed over 6 million bills, letters and notices 
resulting in over $15 million in revenue. 

Project Development
Manor Expressway

US 183 Interchange Project 
A major milestone for the project was 
accomplished in the last month. The west bound 
mainlanes, frontage roads and entrance ramp 
were completed. This work allowed the traffic 
switch for the final phase of construction to 
occur on May 13th. Steel erection has begun for 
the U.S. 290 westbound to U.S. 183 southbound 
direct connector. The U.S. 183 southbound to 
U.S. 290 eastbound bridge has been prepared to 
pour the concrete bridge deck before the end of 
the month.

Toll plaza construction and system installation 
also continues. Concrete work and conduit 
installation was completed for the east bound 
toll plaza, and with the traffic switch, the 
contractor is now able to complete the toll plaza 
construction for the west bound direction. Toll 
systems integration work is scheduled to be 
fully underway by the end of May.  

MoPac Improvement Project 
Public Hearing 

Manor Expressway Phase I Opening
&

Final Acceptance of 183A Extension
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Manor Expressway

Phase II Project
Central Texas Mobility Constructors (CTMC) 
has nearly completed the design activities for 
the Project. The few remaining design activities 
are expected to be completed by the end of June. 
Completing the bridge structures, pavement and 
retaining walls for the eastbound frontage road 
has been the focus of construction activities. 
Completion of these activities are critical, so that 
existing US 290 eastbound traffic can be shifted to 
the new eastbound frontage road in this area and 
construction of the westbound frontage roads can 
begin. CTMC expects to complete this first traffic 
switch early summer. 
 
In anticipation of opening the first 1.4 mile 
stretch of the Manor Expressway late this year, 
construction activities are occurring on the 
weekends and at night. The public involvement 
team continues to work with neighbors along 
Walnut Creek to address concerns about water flow 
during major rain events and is in the process of 
scheduling a neighborhood event at the Hidden 
Creek Apartments to thank the residents for 
their patience. As part of Central Texas Mobility 
Constructor’s outreach efforts, we are also working 
with the Round Rock Express to establish a 
marketing partnership.

MoPac Improvement Project

Project Development 
The MoPac Improvement Project Draft 
Environmental Assessment Public Hearing was 
held Wednesday May 23rd at O. Henry Middle 
School in Austin. The purpose of the meeting was 
to allow the public to comment on the contents 
of the Draft Environmental Assessment and the 
Preferred Alternative, which has been identified as 
Express Lanes. The public is still able to submit 
comments through June 4th. The project remains 
on schedule to receive environmental clearance in 
August 2012. 

On April 13th, the Mobility Authority released 
the MoPac Improvement Project Design/
Build Request for Qualifications. We received 
seven responses for the proposed project. 
A recommended short list of teams is being 
presented to the Board at this month’s meeting 
for approval to advance to the next phase of the 
procurement process. 
 
183A Extension

Construction
Final touches on the 183A Northern Extension 
continue. Crews are placing bridge traffic rail, 
barrier rail and metal beam guard fence. They are 
also working on completing the second phase of 
the shared use path. The path is expected to open 
late this summer. Hydroseeding is also occurring 
across the project. Construction is 94% complete. 
Final acceptance is anticipated this summer. 

183A South Brushy Creek 
Pedestrian Bridge Project

Construction
Construction of the bridge over South Brushy 
Creek that connects the Mobility Authority’s 
Shared Use Path with Williamson County’s 
Brushy Creek Regional Trail has begun. 
Williamson County is a partner with the Mobility 
Authority on this project’s funding and delivery. 
The bridge is anticipated to open this fall.  

MoPac South Environmental Study

Project Development
The Mobility Authority is working with TxDOT 
to complete the agreements necessary to proceed 
with development of the MoPac south project. 
Once the agreements are completed, we will be 
able to issue an RFP to procure a consultant to 
complete the environmental study. If things go 
as planned, the MoPac South project will be the 
first environmental study led by the Mobility 
Authority.




